Presidente Juan Manuel Santos

Palacio de Nariño

Carrera 8 No. 7-26 

Bogotá

Colombia

Dear Mr. President,

In November and December 2017, two land claimant leaders of collective Afro-descendent territories in Curvaradó, Hernán Bedoya and Mario Castaño Bravo, were murdered. According to the Comisión Intereclesial de Justicia y Paz (CIJP), the killings were committed by paramilitary groups of the Autodefensas Gaitanistas de Colombia (AGC), in an attempt to derail the collective land claim process in the 13 humanitarian zones and biodiversity areas established for families who were displaced in the 1990s.

Please take all necessary steps to ensure that these humanitarian zones are respected and their members are safe from attacks and threats by the AGC and other groups in the area. Furthermore, I ask you to initiate an impartial and transparent investigation into the killings of the two leaders, and to disarm the paramilitary groups.

Sincerely,

